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Fortis response to Friends of the Earth report on Sidoarjo mud volcano (Indonesia)
Fortis sent the statement below to Business & Human Rights Resource Centre in response to the following items:
"Major international banks finance catastrophic mud volcano - Lapindo Brantas is shirking its responsibility for the damage", Friends of the Earth, 21 June 2007

www.foei.org/en/media/archive/2007/banks-finance-mud-volcano/
Letter from Friends of the Earth and Banktrack to Jean-Paul Votron, Fortis, 27 April 2007

www.foeeurope.org/corporates/pdf/Brantas_Letter_to_Banks_Fortis.pdf 
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Invitation to respond to Friends of the Earth for Weekly Update
Sidoarjo mud volcano


Dear Ms. Short, Dear Annabel,

In a press release, published by Friends of the Earth International, Fortis is wrongly and unjustly accused of involvement in the catastrophic situation concerning a mud volcano in Indonesia. Friends of the Earth argue in their opening statement that Fortis, as part of a group of international banks, is financing the project in which this catastrophe took place. This statement is fundamentally wrong and this publication is unacceptable.

Fortis regrets the situation in Sidoarjo, but we do not have a responsibility for this situation. We are in no way directly involved in this project and it clearly does not lie within our sphere of influence to contribute to a solution. Fortis has only very limited and indirect interests in two of the companies involved in this project. 

Friends of the Earth furthermore blamed Fortis for not responding to this situation. This is another unjust accusation. We’ve taken this situation very seriously and conducted an internal research about our involvement in this project. After finishing this research we have communicated our position to Friends of the Earth. 

Please note that Fortis takes into account very strict environmental and community safety issues when financing projects concerning the exploitation and exploration of oil and natural gas. In 2006 Fortis endorsed the Equator Principles, ensuring that the projects we finance are implemented in a socially responsible manner and reflect sound environmental management practices.

If you have any further questions concerning this, or other related issues, please do not hesitate to contact our CSR department at csr@fortis.com.

Yours sincerely,

	Babs Dijkshoorn
David Harleman
Fortis 
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